MINUTES OF THE STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

Office of the Academic Senate
California State University, Fresno

Henry Madden Library 3206 (3rd floor, south wing)

5200 N. Barton Ave M/S ML 34

Fresno, CA 93740-8014
Phone: 559-278-2743 | FAX: 278-5745
November 14, 2018
Members present: 
M. Jackson (Chair), L.Weiser, T. Lone, F. Tehrani, D. Hart, N. Nisbett, 
Visitors: 
Dr. Xuanning Fu (Dean of Undergraduate Studies), Angelica Pizana (from the Office of the Dean of Undergraduate Studies)


Members absent:  
C. Fry Bohlin, C. Coon

The meeting was called to order at 9:05am in room HML 2108
1. Previous minutes.

· MSC to approve minutes of October 24th meeting

2. Communication and announcements
· Still no response from ASI to provide a student representative. Venita will follow up with them to provide. student representative as soon as possible.

3. Ongoing Business

Revision of syllabus template

· Introduced Dr. Fu and Angelica Pizana from the Office of the Dean of Undergraduate Studies 
· Jackson provided an overview of the committee’s efforts so far in the task to revise the syllabus template.

· Dr. Fu complemented the committee on the thoroughness of its efforts and reported that his office had mainly focused on the common complaint that the template was too long (mainly from students).
· Angelica discussed the changes they are proposing. They have removed the actual policies from the template and replaced them with a link to the webpage that houses all relevant policies.

· They showed us a screen shot of the webpage and described the different ways to access it (various ways to ensure it is easily found, even without the link). 

· The webpage includes links for the Learning Center and for Support Net to make these more easily accessible and remind students of the support services available. 

· Dr. Fu also stated that most students don’t keep a hard copy of the syllabus and that it need not be provided in hard copy (electronic is acceptable).

· We discussed the difficulty of policies that are not in line with university policies but noted that the syllabus and grading policies are provided on the Syllabus Assistance webpage. 

· ADA guidelines are also provided in the syllabus instructions.  
· We discussed the suggestion from our faulty survey that it would be helpful for the new syllabus template for each semester to include tracked changes so that faculty now what is different. Then they can make more targeted changes to keep their syllabi up to date. Dr. Fu stated that his office could do this. 

· Angelica (or Jayne Ramirez) will send the draft of the new syllabus template to the committee to review and vote on for approval at the next meeting.

· Jackson to draft our suggestions ion a memo for the senate and send it out prior to next meeting so committee can vote on it then.

MSC to adjourn at 9:50am 
